
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 30 JUNE 2008


EX.172/08
EAST CUMBRIA COUNTRYSIDE PROJECT

(Public and Press excluded by Paragraph 3) 

(With the consent of the Chairman and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Rules this item had been included on the Agenda as a Key Decision although not in the Forward Plan). 

(Councillor Earp declared a personal interest in the item in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct.  He indicated that his interest was as a City Council Representative on the East Cumbria Countryside Project Executive).

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter

The Director of Community Services reported (CS.31/08) on a number of challenges facing the East Countryside Project.  He reminded Members that the Project was a partnership between the Cumbria County Council, Eden District Council and the City Council to provide countryside management schemes in the East of Cumbria/Eden Valley.  He set out for Members the funding for each Authority together with a summary of the activities undertaken by the project within the City Council's area.  He informed Members that whilst the project had been successful in attracting external funding those sources of external funding had become increasingly difficult to access.  The grant funding from the three Councils was forecast to cover approximately 60% of the operational grants and the need to pursue gap funding had distorted the priorities and delivery for the partner Councils. Funding pressures on the part of the Councils was such that the current grant levels could not be guaranteed.  The Director informed Members that the ECCP Executive had considered a number of options to deal with those challenges and discussions between Officers of the partners Authorities had identified three options for further consideration.  The Director set out details of those options together with the issues which arose.

Summary of options rejected

Two further options were considered relating to terminating the existing Agreement and terminating the complete service provided by ECCP.

DECISION

1.
That subject to the agreement of the County Council and Eden District Council the Executive authorise Option 1 as set out in report CS.31/08 to be implemented as soon as practicable following consultation. 

2.
The Director of Community Services in conjunction with other partners and the ECCP Executive continue to assess the future options with a view to presenting further proposals for the future of the ECCP in January to take effect from April 2009.

3.
The Director of Community Services in conjunction with other partners and the ECCP Executive continue to seek efficiency in operations during 2008/09.

4. 
That the City Council be asked to approve a supplementary estimate of £22,000 to fund the costs associated with implementing option 1.

Reasons for Decision

The implementation of option 1 will address the financial difficulties facing ECCP in 2008/09.  An ongoing review will be undertaken over the next 6 months during which the success of grant applications will be known to assess the future operation.







